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Dear Friends 

Revelation is one of the central themes of 
the Christian faith. We believe that the glory 
of God is constantly revealed in the midst of 
creation. It just takes the senses properly 
tuned, and hearts and minds openly adjusted, 
to experience that glory. 
 
Jesus Christ has always been understood to 
be the ultimate 
revelation for 
Christians. In his 
life, death, and 
resurrection, we 
know God’s love 
as fully as it can 
be known. But 
revelation is not 
restricted to Jesus 
alone. We can 
apprehend the 
majesty of God in 
a night sky filled 
with stars, a 
morning meadow 
strewn with wild-
flowers, and in 
the daily laughter 
and tears of shar-
ing our lives with 
one another.  
 
This is why I believe that our Hunt Country 
Stable Tour is such an incredible event. It is 
about God’s glory being revealed in such an 
intentional way. The planning and prepara-
tion is an act of prayer, setting the stage for 
the presence of the Lord. The willingness of 
those who open their farms to the public is 
the embodiment of hospitality. The joy that 
our guests experience as they make their 
way around our region is exactly what God 
hopes for when we realize what a beautiful 
world it is that God has created. The hard 
work and attentive care that each of you 
offers to our visitors over the course of the 
weekend is an emphatic and faithful state-
ment about loving our neighbors as we love 
ourselves. Finally, the funds raised will now 
be given entirely to the ministry of outreach, 

helping us to care for our sisters and broth-
ers locally and around the world. In short, 
God’s glory has been revealed this Memorial 
Day weekend in the beauty of creation and 
in the love of Christ practiced at every turn. 
Thanks be to God! 
 
As to the funds raised, well, the last figure I 

heard was north 
of $86, 000.00. By 
the way, our 
Thrift Shop was 
also hard at work 
over the week-
end, raising over 
$6,000.00 to help 
people in our 
community. On 
behalf of the con-
gregation, I ex-
tend great, great 
thanks to Stepha-
nie Bates, this 
year’s Stable Tour 
chair, and her co-
ch a i r ,  C in d y 
Thompson. You 
have done more 
than well! I also 
want to thank all 
of you who were 

involved in every aspect of the weekend, 
from encouraging sponsors and getting ads 
to Sunday evening’s wonderful dinner cele-
bration of perhaps the biggest tour ever. The 
Christian faith and life is all about the love of 
Jesus Christ being revealed in the midst of an 
active and caring community. This year’s 
Stable Tour has, once again, made that abun-
dantly clear! 
 
Faithfully in Christ, 
 
The Rev. Rob Banse 

See pages 2—4 for more 

about the 55th Hunt Country 

Stable Tour! 
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Thank you to everyone who came out for the 55th Annual Hunt Country Stable Tour!  What a beautiful weekend!  
This year we welcomed five new farms on the tour: Caliburn, Belle Grey, Wind Fields, Salamander, and Poplar Grange.  
The weekend was filled with wonderful activities and demonstrations! At the church, we had The Country Fair, The 
Thrift Shop Boutique, The Upperville Herb Lady, and Holly Bimba’s Art Studio.  On the tour we had horses swimming, 
on a treadmill, jumping, in a polo match, and a grand prix demonstration.  There were carriage rides and driving, and 
even a blacksmith demonstration! 
 

A huge thank you to all of our stable owners, staff, volunteers, patrons, and stewards who made this weekend a record 
funding for Trinity’s Outreach Ministry! 

The 55th Hunt Country Stable Tour: The 55th Hunt Country Stable Tour: The 55th Hunt Country Stable Tour: The 55th Hunt Country Stable Tour:     
A Record Funding of Outreach!A Record Funding of Outreach!A Record Funding of Outreach!A Record Funding of Outreach!    
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Unwinding and giving thanks at the Volunteer Party 
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8th Grade 
 

Isabel Buckley, Highland School 

Sophie Coolidge, Wakefield School 

 

High School 
 

Charles Edward Kevin Benefield III,  

Middleburg Academy 

CoCo Boan, Foxcroft School 

Camilla (Lilly) Bonnie, Foxcroft School 

Ashleigh Dove, Foxcroft School 

Kate Eagen, Foxcroft School 

Claire Ewing-Nelson, Blacksburg High School 

Andrew Lightner Norman, Highland School 

High School 
 

Miranda Gali, Foxcroft School 

Meredith Gibson, Foxcroft School 

Campbell Hartley, Foxcroft School 

Greta Hayden-Pless, Fauquier High School 

Alicia Holz, Foxcroft School 

Emily Longley, Foxcroft School 

Lilly MacDonald, Foxcroft School 

Alexandra MacMahon, Foxcroft School 

Isabelle Nettere, Foxcroft School 

Tara Schoch, Foxcroft School 

Suzelle Thomas, Episcopal High School 

Madeline Travell, Foxcroft School 

 

College 
 

Zach Brak, University of Massachussets, Ei-

senberg School of Management 

Rachel Ann Ewing, Carleton College 

Carl Russell Fletcher IV, MBA-Duke  

University’s Fuqua School of Business 

Dr. Elizabeth Webb Berry, Vanderbuilt 

University Medical School, Dermatology-

Oncology 

Honoring Our GraduatesHonoring Our GraduatesHonoring Our GraduatesHonoring Our Graduates————    Congratulations To:Congratulations To:Congratulations To:Congratulations To:    

S.O.M.E. cooks on 

July 17th at 7:30 

a.m. and serves on  

July 18th—leaving 

the parking lot at 

8:30 a.m. 
 

Donations of cook-

ies, brownies, and 

breads are  

needed! 
 

Please mark you do-

nations for S.O.M.E. 

and leave in Cox 

Hall no later than  

July 17th. 
 

Thank you! 

Food order glitches, an oven malfunction in 
Cox Hall, widespread flooding, kitchen staff 
changes, and other challenges could not de-
ter the Trinity mission to SOME for May 
2014. 
 

Over 340 guests were served the widely 
anticipated meal of battered Pollock, tartar 
sauce, rice casserole, the Len Shapiro green 
beans medley, fresh bread, scrumptious des-
serts, and milk.  As often happens, once 
word hit the street that fish was featured on 
the menu, the line into the dining room 
grew. 
 

Earlier in the week, there was a crucial item 
missing from our standing order at Schenck 
Foods but the problem was quickly remedied 
with a side trip to Costco for a large bag of 
rice. Then, as the crew was busily chopping 
vegetables, it was determined that the ovens 
may not be heating properly and master fixer 
Tommy Breeden was dispatched to seek the 
appropriate repair. The casseroles were 
ready in due time. 
 

Rain pelleted the area at a fast clip and 
caused flooding and massive traffic along the 
route to Washington, D.C. but once again 
driver Shapiro was able to get the van where 
it needed to be. A long time kitchen manager 
was no longer on the scene to assist us, how-
ever Ken Knapp took over and moved the 
operation right along. 
 

Mark Thompson took his usual position at 
the sink scrubbing pots and pans with great 
precision and determination. 
 

Meanwhile, Carol Miller, Ann MacLeod and 
Mary MacDonnell assumed the task of cutting 
all the brownies and cakes and setting out 
bountiful trays of breads and sweets. 
 

Also assisting in DC were: Robin Keys, Jim 
Gemmer, and Ken Reynolds. 
 

The Cox Hall kitchen staff included: Sarah 
Sisk, Robin Keys, Mary & John MacDonnell, 
Susan Jones, Kit Hemion, Stephanie Knapp, 
Ellen Hall, Nicky Perry, Ken Reynolds, and 
Ann MacLeod. 
 

Our summer SOME sojourn will occur 
Thursday, July 17 in Cox Hall at 7:30 a.m. for 
cooking and Friday, July 18 (meet in the 
church parking lot at 8:30 a.m.) for traveling 
to DC. Please consider joining us on either 
day and/or preparing bread or sweets for the 
deserving individuals we host. We are most 
appreciative of all your efforts and prayers. 
This mission would not thrive as it has for 
the last 26 years without you. 
 

We would also like to offer a special thanks 
to the Trinity Outreach Committee for their 
generous donation to the SOME Amazon 
wish list.  SOME posts a list of needed items 
on their website with a link to Amazon 
where purchases may be made directly. 

S.O.M.E. ChallengesS.O.M.E. ChallengesS.O.M.E. ChallengesS.O.M.E. Challenges    



Page 6 Genesis 

Vestry NotesVestry NotesVestry NotesVestry Notes    
Gina Hammond, Senior Warden 

The Vestry held its regularly scheduled meeting 
on Wednesday May, 2014.  The Rev. Robert L. 
Banse, Jr., Rector, presided.  He began with 
opening prayers.  John Johnson shared a daily 
meditations from the website truthforlife.org.  
 
The minutes of the April 9, 2014 Vestry meet-
ing were approved as submitted.  This docu-
ment is available on the bulletin board in Cox 
Hall. 
 
New Business Items: 

• Nicky Perry and Ellen Hall made a presenta-
tion on efforts to improve our endowment 
resources.  They shared a pamphlet showing 
all the buildings that we are responsible for 
maintaining.  The craftsmanship that created 
these structures cannot be found easily if 
repairs are needed. Increasing the endow-
ment will enable us to maintain these re-
sources without impacting our annual budget. 

 

• April Profit and Loss Statement:  Charles 
Ince, treasurer, reported that the Profit and 
Loss statement reflected a net income of 
$33,779.65 for the month.   All expense lines 
are tracking to the budgeted amounts.  Ex-
penses for Rachel Mellon’s funeral have been 
paid in full. 

 

• John Johnson reviewed the recent Finance 
Committee meeting.  Pledges are being paid 
within current projections.  The Committee 
endorsed a review of fees for weddings.  An 
update was made on the status of utility pay-
ments for the Gulick House.  A check has 
been received for almost 25% of the out-
standing balance. 

 

• The Rector continued the discussion on 
2014 objectives.  He recapped all of the ser-
vices that have taken place since Holy Week.  
Trinity Church is an important resource for 
the whole community.  He recalled what 
Dietrich Bonhoeffer says about the church’s 
role – to pray, to do outreach and to pro-
claim the Good News of the Resurrection.  
Rob hopes to make more use of the Out-
door Chapel through the summer and fall.  
He endorsed the efforts to build endowment 
resources.  Finally he indicated that he hopes 
to study more ways in which we can incor-
porate technology into our communications.  
He would like to be able to share classes, 
offer daily meditations, and expand audio of 
our services.  This is an area which he plans 
to study further during the summer. 

 

• The subject of housekeeping was raised.  
With the many activities going on at church, 
it is impossible for our part-time housekeeper 
to do a thorough cleaning after each event.  
She is not able to increase her hours.  The 
Buildings Committee will research other 
cleaning services.  It is likely that we will seek 
an additional part-time person, as this is the 
most cost-effective way to manage this budget 
item. Efforts will also be made to examine 
the many closets on the property and to 
remove any items that are no longer useful. 

 

• Everyone was reminded that Trinity Church 
is a smoke-free campus.  Please speak to 
anyone who may be unaware of this policy. 

 
Old Business Items: 

• An update was given on the progress of the 
Stable Tour.  The weather forecast is looking 
favorable.  Advanced ticket sales have been 
brisk. 

 

• A letter will be sent to our neighbors on 
Route 50 that have property that abuts Trinity’s 
Outdoor Sanctuary.  Unsightly trash has ap-
peared on our property in recent years. 

 

• Registration is proceeding slowly for the 
Shrine Mont Retreat.  The Vestry was en-
couraged to attend and promote this weekend. 

 

• A letter will also be sent to all parishioners 
who have not completed necessary data 
needed to qualify as voting members of the 
congregation.  The next Annual Meeting has 
been scheduled for October 5, 2014.   

 
Committee reports were received.  The Nomi-
nating Committee has secured three candidates 
to date.  They continue to welcome names of 
others interested in serving.  The Stewardship 
Committee reported that additional pledges 
continue to be received.  Members of the com-
mittee are due to rotate off this spring.  New 
committee members are needed.  The Wor-
ship Committee reported on its meeting held 
earlier in the day.  They reviewed the activities 
held during Holy Week and the Easter season.  
Jim Hammond will preside at services during 
Rob’s vacation this summer.  Written reports 
were received from Family Ministries, the Out-
door Sanctuary Committee and Outreach Ministry.  
 
 
 

Trinity Church is 

a smoke-free 

campus! 

Continued on page 5, col. 1 

New Stewardship 

Committee 

Members  

Needed! Call 

the church office 

540-592-3343 

if  you can serve! 



Page 7 June 2014 

Gina Hammond gave the Wardens Report.  
Thank-yous were extended:  

• For the many hours spent by members of 
the Trinity Staff, and Stephanie Bates and 
Cindy Thompson and their crew in the 
preparations for the Stable Tour.   

 

• To John Knouse for the successful con-
clusion of this year’s T.A.P. (Trinity After-
school Program), his guidance of the 
youth to a second successful Youth Sun-
day, and his preparation of 11 Confirmands 
for presentation to Bishop Gulick.  

 

• To Rob and Jim Hammond, the many sub-
committees within the Worship commit-
tee and to Parish Life for their outstand-
ing support to our many, many services 
this Easter Season, including the Easter 
Sunrise service (attended by 125), two 
additional Easter Sunday morning services 
(attended by 616), two funerals, two bap-
tisms, three weddings (and counting – 7 
more scheduled for 2014), 11 confirma-
tions as well as Bible study, Wednesday 
Eucharist and normally scheduled Sunday 
Services. 

 

• To Tommy Breeden for fixing the Maundy 
Thursday Agapé Supper and his poetry 
reading. 

 

• To Jason Labrador and his ensemble for 
the presentation of Haydn’s Seven Last 
Words of Christ on Good Friday which 
generated a $540 freewill offering to sup-
port the Food Closet. 

• To Christian Myers for his direction and 
the members of our children’s, youth, 
adult and bell choirs who have so beauti-
fully performed in support of our many 
services. 

 

• To Robin Keys and Ann MacLeod for 
their faithful leadership of the S.O.M.E 
program and all cooks, bakers and serv-
ers who supported our trip on May 16th. 

 

• To Pamela Wynfield for her forums on 
Shrine Mont and the Labyrinth. 

 

• To Stephanie, Schuyler and Whitney 
Knapp and Beth Rogers for the new bro-
chure highlighting our Outdoor Chapel. 

 

• To those who spent Saturday, May 17, 
weeding and mulching in the Outdoor 
Chapel. 

 

Rob gave the Rector’s Report.  He reiterated 
his appreciation for all the volunteers who 
have helped with the many services held at 
Trinity this spring.  He is looking to a Summer 
of Re-creation. 
 

The meeting concluded at 8:20 pm with final 
prayers. 
 

The next Vestry meeting is scheduled for 
Wednesday, June 18, 2014 at 6:30 pm in Cox 
Hall. 

Continued from page 4 col. 2 

Want to dig deeper into the Christian faith, study the Bible with greater intellectual integrity, learn more about church history, theological 
ideas and, most importantly, connect your faith (and doubts) more strongly to your own life experiences?  
 
Then you may want to consider enrolling in Education for the Ministry – or “EfM” – a serious 4-year adult Christian Education course designed 
for committed lay students. The class convenes once a week on Tuesdays from September through May for 3 hours (11AM—2PM) at 
Emmanuel Episcopal Church in Middleburg and can require an additional 2-3 hours per week of personal study. The national program is 
managed by Sewanee Seminary and is administered locally via the Diocese of Virginia. Tuition is $350 per year and scholarships are available. 
 
Feel free to contact Trinity EfM participants Melissa Neal, 540-255-8596 or Joe Fluet, 540-869-0858 for more information and personal 
experiences. You may also call one of our program mentors: Steve Hallmark, 703-447-7367 or Gina Hammond, 540-665-5744.  

A PICTORIAL DIRECTORY IS 

COMING! 

This fall our parish directory 
will also feature pictures of 

our members.  With the talent 
of our resident publishing 
guru, Beth Rogers, and with 
availability of digital pho-
tography, we will prepare 
this document In-house.  You 
may choose to have your 

picture taken at the church by 
one of our parish photogra-
phers, or you may send Beth 
a picture that you already 

have in digital format.  Sign-
up sheets for picture taking 
at church will appear shortly 
in Cox Hall.  Digital pictures 
may be emailed to Beth at 
beth@trinityupperville.org  
Put your SMILES on NOW!! 
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A heartfelt and enormous THANK YOU to each and every one of you 

who "pitched in" to help setup, then dismantle and pickup Cox Hall 

following our hugely successful and FUN Stable Tour Celebration Party!!   

What a wonderful and extraordinary effort from ALL -- at the farms, 

other venues, Country Fair, and all the other minions of responsibility 

to make it ANOTHER RESOUNDING SUCCESS -- hip, hip, hooray!  
 

 ...from Carolyn Smith and the Party Committee: 

Nancy Phenicie, Nancy Canova, Judi Grewell, Bob Appenzeller,  

Mary & John MacDonnell, and Ellie White 

THANK YOU          THANK YOU          THANK YOU 
 

The Thrift Shop had a very lovely and successful “Boutique” Sale during the  

Memorial Day weekend and it is all because of the wonderful generosity of so 

many of you who donated your designer clothes for us to sell.  We made approxi-

mately $6,600 but perhaps more importantly we sold… 
 

2 prom dresses 

1 Mother of the Bride dress 

4 Graduation outfits 

And lots of “I’m wearing this on vacation” frocks 
 

...to mention only a few of many, many sales. 
 

In other words, you made lots of people very happy and with the money we 

raised you will also be helping lots of people in need in our community.  All of us 

who serve as volunteers at the Thrift Shop are sincerely grateful. 
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Serving in JulyServing in JulyServing in JulyServing in July    

Altar Guild June 26-July 30: Team 1: Walta Warren, Shannon Stimson, Elizabeth Courts 

 July 6 
4 Pentecost 

July 13 
5 Pentecost 

July 20 
6 Pentecost 

July 27 
7 Pentecost 

Flower 
Guild 

Kaye Nazarian 
Sandra Markus 
Marcia Stine 
Beth O’Quinn 
Margaret Hilliard 
June Hambrick 

Jimmy Hatcher 
Gay Estin 
Ruth Ripley 
Elizabeth Gore 
Dorothy Gow 

Carolyn Smith  
Nenie Schara 
Mary MacDonnell 
Katherine Anderson 
Patty Jarvis 
Johanna Jackson 

Anne Coyner 
Barbara Augenblick 
Cindy Mullett 
Betty Long 
Rebecca Hoecker 
Sally Fletcher 

Memorial 
Flowers 

John Graham Barker 
Mary Worthen Brandon 

 Thomas & Madeline Maddock  

Lectionary  
Readings 

Zechariah 9:9-12 
Psalm 145:8-15 
Romans 7:15-25a 
Matthew 11:16-19, 25-30 

Isaiah 55:10-13 
Psalm 65:1-14 
Romans 8:1-11 
Matthew 13:1-9, 18-23 

Isaiah 44:6-8 
Psalm 86:11-17 
Romans 8:12-25 
Matthew 13:24-30, 36-43 

1 Kings 3:5-12 
Psalm 119:129-136 
Romans 8:26-39 
Matthew 13:31-33, 44-52 

8:00 a.m. Service:  Holy Eucharist Rite I   

LEM Harriett Condon Lewis Martin Ellen Hall Dan Haney 

Lector Andrew Motion Cheri Martin Walta Warren Jim Whitner 

Ushers Debbie Gerbich 
Pam Covington 

Robert Bonnie 
Jimmy Hatcher 

Holly & Chuck Bimba Sarah & Greg Ellison 

Coffee Hour     

   10:30 a.m. Service Holy Eucharist Rite II 

LEM Randy Mullett 
Kaye Nazarian 

Arch Randolph 
Sheryl Heckler 

Michael Main 
Janie Banse 

Pamela Wynfield 
Joe Fluet 

Lectors Gray Coyner 
Jill Vogel 

Spencer Allen 
Bucky Slater 

Jolly de Give 
Becky Hoecker 

Kaye Nazarian 
Arch Randolph 

Ushers 
 

Susan Grayson 
Stanley Dees 
David Hartley 

Anne Coyner 
Chip Chapman 
Jolly de Give 

Tre, Elle, and Chuck Benefield Alex & Walter Woodson 
Brett Bibb 

Healing  
Ministry 

Ginny Fluet 
Michael Scholes 

Joe Fluet 
Cheri Martin 

Amanda Sprenger 
Ginny Fluet 

Margot Blattmann 
Melissa Neal 

Coffee Hour Johanna & Bob Jackson Debra Latiolais   

If you are unable to serve on your scheduled day, please find someone with whom to trade.  Please remember to notify 
the church office of any changes.  Thank you. 

Come join us for Wilderness Escape VBS! 

When: July 7th-10th 9:00am-12:00pm 

Where: Check-in at Cox Hall @ Trinity Church 

About: Learn straight from a well-known Bible hero...Moses! 

Discover firsthand what it was like to live in the Israelite 

camp.  Join one of the 12 Tribes of Israel for games, music, 

crafts, and manna. 
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Did You Know?Did You Know?Did You Know?Did You Know?    
 

Little known facts about Trinity Episcopal Church – Upperville, VA  

The Trinity Bell Tower and Steeple is one of 
the most visible parts of our campus.  While 
the church is not built on a high hill, this stee-
ple can still be seen from miles around.   
With the wonderful tower clock, bells and 
golden weathervane, it is the focus of many 
church visitors as they first approach the 
building.   
 
The tower was actually designed to have a 
clock face on three sides but was changed 
during construction to just one clock facing 
the courtyard.  This clock and all the wall 
clocks on campus were once controlled by a 
main control in the Boiler House.  When this 
system became inaccurate due to wear, it 
was too expensive to replace as a multi-

building system.  A small microprocessor 
now controls the main clock.  Most of the 
clocks in other buildings are battery powered. 
The top floor of the tower houses the bells.  
One may first notice many empty hooks on 
metal frames in this room.  These were in 
place for the bells of a proposed carillon that 
could be played from the organ console on 
the main level.  This idea was later aban-
doned due to concern over the amount of 
noise they may add to the village.  The six 
bells were cast in England and the great bell 
is inscribed: “These bells are dedicated to the 
men of this countryside who, by the skill of their 
hands, have built this church.” 
 
~Gray Coyner 

A Stewardship Gift!A Stewardship Gift!A Stewardship Gift!A Stewardship Gift! 

“For where two or three are gathered in my 
name, I am there among them.”      

~Matthew 18:20 
 
Trinity Church has just experienced, through 
the offering of our time and talent, with many 
working in small groups, the successful com-
pletion of our 55th Hunt Country Stable 
Tour.  Surely God is in the midst of us!!!  We 
do not do this so Trinity can pay its bills.  
The sole and only use of the over $85,000 
raised will be to extend our outreach mis-
sion.  The Outreach Committee is now ea-
gerly accepting applications for these funds.  
They will review and then bring their candi-
dates for funding to the Vestry for final ap-
proval.  Offering these grants will be a time 
of blessing and another opportunity for us to 
offer thanksgiving for each of you who were 
stewards/servants for this event.  
 
As much as we are in awe of the amount 
raised, we are equally overwhelmed by the 
many gifts and talents which each of you 
shared.  Do you know how much time was 
spent to ensure the success of this effort?  
Now is the time to put on your thinking caps 
and get out your calculators.  Make this a 
family effort.  Estimate the time spent by the 
Rector and Trinity staff, our wonderful co-

chairs Stephanie Bates and Cindy Thompson, 
the many subcommittees, and the Hunt stew-
ards and greeters?  Think about all the activi-
ties that go on before we even open our 
doors on Saturday morning.  Do not forget 
the time spent preparing and enjoying the 
final party.  The only thing you do not have to 
consider is the time it took each stable venue 
to prepare. (These hours are certainly im-
portant but far too difficult to estimate.)   
Your Senior Warden/Stewardship Chair is 
busy building a spreadsheet with her best 
guesses.  Send your estimate to her by Trinity 
Sunday, June 15, 2014.  (You may mail you 
guess to the Church Office (PO Box 127, 
Upperville, VA 20185) or email it to  
hammond.gina@gmail.com,)   
 
The entry that is closest to her esti-
mate will win four tickets to the 2015 
Hunt Country Stable Tour. 
 
Again, many thanks to all to assisted with this 
event.  May you continue to share your love, 
time and talent, and in doing so, receive the 
joy that comes from your gifts.  Thanks be 
to God. 
 
Your Stewardship Committee 
Gina Hammond, Joe Fluet and Nicky Perry 

Guess how much 

time was spent 

working on the  

Stable Tour? 
(For details, see article at right) 

 

Stephanie Bates & Cindy 

Thompson, chairs 

_______________ Hours 

 

Subcommittees 

_______________ Hours 

 

Rector & Staff 

_______________ Hours 

 

Stewards & Greeters 

_______________ Hours 

 

Volunteer Party 

_______________ Hours 

 

Total Hours____________ 

 

Your name: 

Phone: 

Email:  
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Notes From ChristianNotes From ChristianNotes From ChristianNotes From Christian    
Christian Myers, Director of Music Ministries 

One of the ways that we enhance our music for special occasions 
in the church is to use guest instrumentalists.  We often have 
strings at Christmas or for other festival services such as the recent 
Bishop's visit and confirmation and may add a trumpet or woodwind 
to a particular anthem on a significant Sunday.  However, I have 
always said that you really know something big is happening when 
there is a tuba which is something we generally save just for Easter. 
 

Another thing I often say is that Pentecost is the most unappreci-
ated of Christian festivals.  Perhaps it is because Hallmark has yet 
to discover it or maybe because it comes at a time when we are 
focused on graduations or vacations, but Pentecost clearly does 
not get the attention that Christmas and Easter claim even though 
it is at least equally important.  On the Day of Pentecost we cele-
brate the gift of the Holy Spirit, the final piece of the Trinity, one 
full third of God.  In fact, one might argue that the Holy Spirit is 
the most important or at least most relevant of the three, being 
the part of God that is with us now and active in our daily 
lives.  The Holy Spirit is often described as God the sustainer.  
 

This year at Trinity Church we are going to make the most of 
Pentecost.  Our special guests will be the Cathedral Brass from 
Vienna.  Despite the fact that they are not associated with an ac-
tual cathedral and their home is in Northern Virginia not Austria, 
they are nonetheless an excellent entire brass choir comprised of 

twenty some brass players, far more than we have at Christmas 
or Easter.  The sound they create in our beautiful sanctuary is 
amazing but my favorite part of working with this group is that 
their manager and my contact person with them is, you guessed 
it, the tuba player. 
 

Make sure to come early on Sunday, June 8 to hear the extended 
prelude by the Cathedral Brass as we welcome the gift of the 
Holy Spirit in our lives on the Festival Day of Pentecost. 
 
Special Music in June 
 

Sunday after Ascension, June 1 -  "O Clap Your Hands," by Ralph 
Vaughan Williams, is the appointed psalm for the Day of Ascension 
on this Sunday immediately following it. 
 

Pentecost Sunday, June 8 - Cathedral Brass.  Prelude beginning at 
10:15 a.m. 
 

Trinity Sunday, June 15 - On our namesake Sunday we will re-
prise the music from the Bishop's service in May including the 
organ prelude "Theme and Variations on Veni Creator Spiritus" 
by Maurice Durufle and "Credo" from the Mass in G by Franz 
Schubert with choir organ and strings. 

Serving on the Vestry includes the following responsibilities: 
• To pray for our Church and its leaders. 

• To regularly attend the worship services of the church. 

• To observe the canons of the diocese and the national church. 

• To support Trinity Church’s Rector and staff. 

• To provide leadership for the congregation. 

• To attend monthly Vestry meetings. 

• To set goals and implement priorities for the upcoming year and beyond. 

• To be willing to chair a committee. 

• To formulate and manage the financial operations of Trinity Church. 

• To oversee the physical plant and the grounds. 

• To arrange for elections to the Vestry. 

• To attend and support special events at Trinity. 

• To participate in and support diocesan and national church programs and activities. 

• To incorporate new members into church life and help to equip and motivate all mem-
bers for their ministries. 

• To attend a yearly Vestry Retreat. 

• To make a financial pledge to the life of the Church. 
 

Qualifications: 
• Have a love of God and be committed to following Jesus Christ. 

• Be an active communicant at Trinity who has participated in stewardship of the spiritu-
al and material life of the Church. 

• Have a fundamental knowledge of the congregation, programs and governance. 

• Have a mutual relationship of trust and respect with the leadership of the Parish. 

• Have a capacity for leadership within the Parish and the larger Church community. 

• Be able to maintain confidentiality as needed. 

Are you interested in serving on the Vestry? 
Vestry responsibilities and qualifications are 
printed at left. The slate of candidates will 
be announced in the July/August edition of 
“Genesis.”  If you have someone you know 
who would like to be nominated, please 
contact one of the Nominating Committee 
Members:   
 

Jolly de Give, Margaret Moore, Christian 
Coyner,  and Wayne Gibbens (chair) 
 

The Nominating Committee appreciates 
your prayers as we embark on this im-
portant project. 



Clergy & Staff 
 

Rector   
The Rev. Robert L. Banse, Jr. 

 

Director of Music Ministry 
Christian Myers 

 

Organist 
Richard McPherson 

 

Parish Administrator 
Beth A. Rogers 

 

Administrative Assistant 
Betsy Crenshaw 

 

Director of Family Ministries 
John Knouse 

 

Housekeeping 
Angela Lake 

 

Sexton 
Tommy Breeden 

 
Officers & Vestry 

 

Senior Warden 
Gina Hammond 

 

Junior Warden 
Jolly de Give 

 

Treasurer 
Charles Ince 

 

Registrar 
Mark Thompson 

 

Class of 2014 
Christian Coyner 

Jolly de Give 
Wayne Gibbens 
Margaret Moore 

 

Class of 2015 
C. Greg Ellison 
John Johnson 

Becky Hoecker 
Gina Hammond 

 

Class of 2016 
Bob Appenzeller 

Joe Fluet 
Marguerite Sweeny 

Pamela Wynfield 

Trinity Episcopal Church 
The Diocese of Virginia 

The Rt. Rev. Shannon S. Johnston, Bishop of Virginia 

The Rt. Rev. Edwin F. "Ted" Gulick Jr., Assistant Bishop 

The Rt. Rev. Susan E. Goff Bishop Suffragan 

Online 

www.trinityupperville.org 

Trinity Episcopal Church 
P.O. Box 127 
Upperville, Virginia  20185 

Church Retreat at Shrine Mont!Church Retreat at Shrine Mont!Church Retreat at Shrine Mont!Church Retreat at Shrine Mont!    
 

June 27—29! 

There’s Still Time to Sign-up! 
Reservations can be made from now 
through June 8, at coffee hour on Sundays, 
or by contacting Pamela or John. Full pay-
ment is due June 8 and is non-refundable 
after that date. (Financial assistance is avail-
able.  Please contact John Knouse or Rev. 
Banse.) 
 

Questions?  Please contact: 
Pamela Wynfield: 540-422-1053,   

pinkishcamellia@gmail.com 
 

John Knouse: 540-592-3343,  
john@trinityupperville.org 

The Cathedral Shrine of the Transfiguration, 

an open-air cathedral of the Diocese of Virginia, 

was consecrated in 1925. Each of its stones 

was pulled by horse or rolled by local people 

from the mountain that embraces it.  

Articles for the July/August issue of “Genesis” are due by June 24th 


